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Leaders and members of YSP from all over the world at the YSP General Assembly 
 
After the report by Samuel, the President of YSP in Central and South America, Matsuda Koji, the 
international president of YSP, expressed his gratitude to the true parents, who always encourage and love 
YSP, and stated, "Currently, YSP is making efforts to cultivate young leaders who can contribute to 
forming a global community transcending borders and nationalities. Through each young leader, born 
with the care and love of True Parents, we believe that hope for the return of the local community, the 
nation, and the continent will arise. Even in the face of any difficulties, YSP must lead the way in 
becoming one with the True Parents and creating the environment for God's and the True Parents' will to 
be realized." 
 
Kim Dong-yeon, the President of YSP in Korea, reported on the progress of YSP, saying, "During the 
80th Anniversary of The Holy Birth of Dr. Hak Ja Han Moon, The True Parent of Heaven, Earth and 
Humankind, YSP had a time to return victory to God and the True Parents in various aspects, large and 
small, under the name of the United Operation Headquarters. For this day alone, YSP has been devoting 
itself for several years, especially in recent months, putting all its heart and effort into it." He also added, 
"For the sole purpose of giving joy to the True Parents, 40 YSP staff members and 400 young students 
from across the country gathered under the name of YSP to support all aspects of the event, including 
parking, supplies, medical care, and security. I would like to applaud all the members of YSP who have 
contributed both internally and externally." 
 
Dr. Yoon Young-ho, Director-General, FFWPU International Headquarters, expressed his thoughts in a 
speech, saying, "Time really flies. There are not many years left until Vision 2027. 
 
However, I believe that YSP can help achieve this. I believe that you are young students who are willing 
to sacrifice yourselves for the True Parents, not just for yourselves. Therefore, I always want to express 
my deep gratitude to you." 
 
Afterwards, Nitta Akane, the youth church president of Namwon, Jason Ibo, the Secretary- General of 
Asia Pacific1, Takeuchi, and other leaders delivered their congratulatory remarks, expressing their 
expectations for YSP's future activities and wishing for the continued success of YSP in building a 
peaceful and harmonious world. 
 
 
 


